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Contact Information 
 

AAFPO Board of Directors 
Barry Rogers, President 

PO Box 21 
Angel Fire, NM 87710 

Member Services 
575.377.4260 

Resort Press Inquiries 
Christy Germscheid 

575.377.4424 
cgermscheid@angelfireresort.com 

Web Sites 
www.AAFPO.org 

www.angelfireresort.com 
www.angelfirepid.com 
http://www.afgov.org 

Public Improvement District 
3465 Mountain View Blvd, Suite 14 

Angel Fire, NM 87710 
575-377-3483 

Announcements 
 

AAAAFFPPOO  WWEEEEKKEENNDD  JJuunnee  1122--1144  

SSeeee  sscchheedduullee  iinnssiiddee!!!!  
 

General Obligation Bond Defeated 
The verdict is in and the voters have 

spoken.  The General Obligation Bond 
did not pass!  Angel Fire Village will 

continue road improvement planning 
and engineering in order to compete 
for “shovel ready” Federal stimulus 

funds.  For more details visit 
   www.afgov.org 

 
The Mountain View is published in 

May and November 

 

President’s Report 
 

Welcome to the summer season!  
The birds are back in full 
regalia…and the golf course is 
looking really good.  

 
 The hiking trails await you.   Monte Verde lake is 

stocked.  Olympic Park is spruced up and the tennis 
courts are open for business.  

Our next big AAFPO event is the Annual Member 
Meeting and Election of Officers on Saturday, June 13, 
2009 at the Angel Fire Community Center.   I hope to 
see many of you there.   This year, many local 
businesses will make your time in Angel Fire a lot more 
interesting by offering a variety of venues for AAFPO 
members to enjoy free as well as some discounted 
products and services.  Please plan to take advantage 
of this unique opportunity. 

As I mentioned in my last report, I encourage you 
to participate in your Board meetings and activities, 
which are open to the public.  All visitors are 
recognized early in the agenda and invited to share 
their comments or concerns, in about 3-5 minutes.  
Please keep in mind that issues that require a decision 
by motion of the Board may not be immediately 
rendered, and more complex issues are best submitted 
in writing in advance of the meeting.  My contact 
information is on the front page of this newsletter.  I 
look forward to hearing from you and working with you 
to protect and improve your membership experience. 
 

     

Spring/Summer   Association of Angel Fire Property Owners  May, 2009 

http://www.afgov.org/
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Annual Membership Meeting and Election of Officers - June 13, 2009 

The annual member meeting will be held at 3 p.m. at the Angel Fire Community 

Center.  In addition to the election of two new members to the Board of Directors and “state 

of the state” presentation, you and your guests are invited to enjoy several “AAFPO 

Weekend” events.  Please plan to extend your visit to Angel Fire and take part in the many 

planned activities. 

 Two valuable prizes are being offered to members in good standing (dues paid 

current).   Members who attend the annual meeting will be eligible for a prize equal to their 

annual Charter or Base member dues.  You must be present to win this prize.  If a plurality 

of votes is achieved, members that cast a qualified ballot to elect two new members to the 

Board of Directors will be eligible for a prize equal to their annual Charter or Base member 

dues.  You do not need to be present to win this prize. 

Six candidates are running for two positions.  You need to vote for two candidates 

or select ONE proxy on your ballot who will cast a vote on your behalf.  Each property 

vests the owner with one vote.  You should receive a ballot for each property you own.  

Ballots will be validated and counted until the election is announced “CLOSED” at the 

annual meeting on June 13, 2009. 

BALLOTS must be received on or before June 13, 2009! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

William Vastine 

Jeff  Breault 

Michael Woolley 

Theodore Hardy 

Jim LeBus (incumbent) 
Jack Fuehr (incumbent) 
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AAFPO Weekend Schedule 
Michael Woolley, Project Officer 

 
Mark your calendars for a new Angel Fire event.   Building on the success of the AAFPO Member ship 
Annual Meeting over the past two years, the AAFPO Board will host a complete weekend of fun 
events.  The linchpin of the weekend continues to be the Annual Membership Meeting.   

June 12 – Friday 

4:00-6:00 pm - Wine and cheese at the Sangre de Cristo Chronicle.  FREE!! 

June 13 – Saturday 

All Day:  Golf, Tennis, Fishing, Open House Tours and Sidewalk Sales 

10:00 am   Chair lift rides, bungee jumping, climbing wall at the Resort 

10:00 am   Fishing clinic at Monte Verde Lake 

10:00 am   Health and Wellness Clinic @ Angel Fire Fire Station 1 

12:00 - 2:00 pm   AAFPO Picnic at Olympic Park 

1:30 pm   Member Services at the Community Center (issue/validate ballots, etc.) 

1:30 pm   Exhibits open at the Community Center 

3:00 – 5:00 pm   Annual Meeting at the Community Center:  “State of the Association” 
presentation, Board member election results and prize winners announced 

5:00 - 6:00 pm   Exhibits, hor doerv’es and cash bar at the Community Center 

6:00 pm   Dinner on your own at our fabulous local restaurants 

7:30 pm   Bingo fund raiser for Shuter Library at the Community Center 

7:30 - 10:00 pm   Martinis and Music at the Angel Fire Lodge (hotel) 

June 14 - Sunday 

8:00-11:00 am   Rotary Club Pancake Breakfast @ Olympic Park 

All Day:  Golf, Tennis, Fishing, Chair lift rides, Bungee Jumping, Climbing Wall, Open houses 
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AAFPO Board of Directors 

P.O. Box 21 

Angel Fire, NM 8771 

 

May 4, 2009 

 

Re: Health Fair 

June 13, 2009 

 

Dear AAFPO Board Members, 

 

The Angel Fire Community Foundation and the Moreno Valley Health Care Clinic with the 

Angel Fire Fire Department are sponsoring a free Wellness Fair at the main Angel Fire Fire 

Station (Stromberg Center) from 9am until 1pm, on Saturday, June 13, 2009. This is a free 

service to promote better health for the people of the area. Tests will be conducted and general 

advice will be given to inform citizens of actions which could be taken to improve health. 

Available free testing will include: blood pressure, heart rate, weight, BMI, blood glucose, total 

cholesterol, LDL, HDL, and triglycerides. (Fasting is required for the twelve hours prior to blood 

testing.) Other medical tests will be available for a fee, including PSA, Thyroid Screen, A1C and 

others. 

Currently there are approximately 20 tables spoken for. These include the Moreno Valley Health 

Care Clinic, Colfax County Health Department, Angel Fire Physical Therapy, Osteoporosis 

Diagnostic Center and others. 

The Village of Angel Fire will make a free shuttle available to any address within the Village 

and will run a free shuttle from the Eagle Nest Senior Center. 

This should be another good reason for Angel Fire property owners to be here for the weekend 

of your annual meeting. 

Any assistance by including this event in your media placement will be greatly appreciated. 

If you have any questions, please give me a call at 575-377-2344. 

 

Yours truly, 

Stan Harrell, President 

Angel Fire Community Foundation 

 

ANGEL FIRE COMMUNITY FOUNDATION, P.O. Box 41, Angel Fire, NM 87710 
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  AAFPO Financial Audit Complete – “Accounting Standards Met” 
Jack Fuehr, Finance Committee Chair 

The AAFPO Board of Directors approved the 2008 fiscal year financial audit earlier 

this year.  Last year’s audit investigated the AAFPO Administrative and E/ACC 

accounts, the collection and distribution of membership dues to AAFPO, and 

disbursements on the amenities from the Discretionary Fund.  The audit verified that the 

dues were being collected properly and that all of the funds allocated to AAFPO as a 

result of the bankruptcy agreement were being distributed to the Administrative Account 

(1%) and the Discretionary Account (4%).  The audit also showed that disbursements 

authorized by the AAFPO Amenities Committee and approved by the AAFPO Board 

from the Discretionary Account were accurate.  Lastly, the financial operations of 

AAFPO and the E/ACC were audited and verified to meet the standards of our cash 

method of accounting. 

The scope of the audit was expanded this year.  The bankruptcy agreements require 

the Resort to spend more funds on the amenities than the money collected in dues.  This 

is a complex issue and is monitored by the Finance Committee composed of Jack Fuehr, 

Lovelle Upton and Joan Ronchetti.  All members of the committee are required to sign 

nondisclosure agreements since the Resort discloses private financial data on a regular 

basis.  The committee is privy to detailed financial statements for each of the amenities.  

The committee reviews capital expenditures as well as expenses by detailed account by 

month for each of the amenities.  This is where ninety-five percent (95%) of your dues 

dollars are spent.  The audit ensures that the reports furnished to the committee correlate 

to the Resort’s general ledger. 

The importance of a thorough audit cannot be underestimated.  Limiting the audit to 

AAFPO and the E/ACC would perhaps satisfy the minimalist requirement of the Bylaws.  

Making sure that spending to improve the amenities from the Discretionary Account is 

accurate is another area that cannot be overlooked.  Lastly, the failure to look at ninety-

five percent (95%) of the Resort’s spending to verify that the numbers provided to the 

Finance Committee are accurate would severely limit the ability of your board to assure 

the membership that the disbursement of your dues are being handled properly. 

The cost of the audit is not insignificant.  AAFPO spent almost twenty percent 

($7,970) of this year’s Administrative Account budget on the audit.  Based upon the 

FY2010 budget, the cost of the audit will be exceeded only by the expense of “AAFPO 

Weekend” ($10,000), the contribution ($8,000) to the Resort’s effort to digitize member 

records, and the expense ($9,600) of the Board Administrative Assistant.  In my opinion, 

the money is well spent because it guarantees that the AAFPO Board is an effective 

steward of the membership dues from collection to disbursement. 

Prior to last year’s audit, the collection and disbursements of funds to AAFPO (five 

percent of dues collected) were questioned by several members.  With audited financial 

statements of virtually all of the sources and uses of membership dues, members can rest 

assured that their annual contributions to the Resort are being collected and disbursed in 

accordance with the bankruptcy agreement and meet rigorous accounting standards. 

The actual audit reports are available for review at the Shuter Library and the 

Membership Services Office during their normal hours of operation. 
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PID Update - April 17, 2009 
Jim LeBus, AAFPO Vice President & PID Chair 

Dear Fellow Angel Fire Public Improvement District Lot Owners: 

I have been following the e-mails sent by various individuals regarding the status of the 

District.  There is a lot of misinformation being circulated which seems to be creating even more 

speculation and misinformation. I would note that most of these e-mails appear to be coming from 

property owners whose objections were denied by the Village of Angel Fire.   I think it’s necessary 

to respond to avoid this total distortion of the facts regarding our District.   

First, the District is successfully and timely moving forward.  I would like to point out that 

our Board members have spent hundreds of hours on this project to better the Angel Fire area and 

District lots.  Construction contracts have been executed and contractors are already on site in 

Angel Fire.   We have a respected, licensed New Mexico contractor who will bond the entire 

project to ensure the infrastructure is correctly and timely built.  We have also been actively 

seeking low interest monies and grant monies.  Although we are still seeking grant monies, we 

have now obtained loan financing through the New Mexico Finance Authority at a lower interest 

than a bond issuance priced on the open market.   The District anticipates closing on this low 

interest loan shortly.   In sum, this project is progressing almost better than anticipated.       

I would like to address another misconception.  The latest e-mails also raise concerns about 

the maximum assessment and the District’s authority to bond in excess of the amount stated in the 

Village Formation Resolution.  LET ME MAKE THIS CLEAR, the Maximum Assessment 

indicated will never be exceeded.  The District and this Board cannot impose an assessment higher 

than the number indicated in the Election Documents.  Period.   In fact, and at this moment, the 

District’s Financial Advisor has indicated that assessments will likely decrease sooner than 

anticipated.  Regarding the later misconception, the District’s financial/loan lawyer has reviewed 

the Village Formation Resolution.  He has made it clear to the District that while the Village 

Formation Resolution sets a limit on the amount of bonds the District might or could issue, no such 

limitations are included in the resolution regarding the ability of the District to incur or to repay 

loans or otherwise participate in New Mexico Fund Programs.  Moreover, the voters did not vote 

on this amount - they voted on the maximum annual assessments.  Again, current estimates are that 

the maximum annual assessments will be below the amount voted on and approved by almost 85% 

of the eligible voters.   

Lastly, there are some folks who have water and other utility service to an existing home.  

Some have already been notified that an engineer is in the field assessing the adequacy (to Village 

Code) of these utilities.  Other lot owners in a similar situation, who did not appear before the 

Village in January and February 2008, should receive additional information in the very near term 

regarding any additional engineering work that needs to be done.  Thank you for your patience if 

you are one of these lot owners.   

I am proud of the work this Board has accomplished in the short life of this new local 

government.  I will continue to put the time in that is necessary to see that this project is completed 

on time and competently.  I speak for the other board members as well.   I hope this answers some 

of your questions and sets the record straight. 

 

Best Regards, 

Jim Lebus, Chairman 

Angel Fire Public Improvement District 
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Country Club Site (photo by K. Nichols, Nov 3, 2008) 

New Golf Facility Targeted for Spring 2010 Completion 

ANGEL FIRE, NM - (May 12, 2009) – Angel Fire Resort today announced the kickoff of 

the busiest construction phase for its new 27,000 square-foot golf and country club 

facility. With plans in place and winter snows melted, subcontractors have been mobilized 

in earnest starting this week. The new year-round facility is slated for completion in 

spring 2010 and will deliver state-of-the-art golf and membership amenities, showcasing 

environmentally friendly engineering together with alpine-inspired architecture and 

design. 

“Our members and visitors will start to see the vertical construction phases of the new 

country club over the course of this summer,” says Pat Brunstad, chief executive officer 

for Angel Fire Resort.  “This is the exciting part of the job as we all watch this much-

anticipated project start to fulfill the vision we have laid out.”   

What to expect to see immediately:  The excavation team will bring in the main water 

line; the concrete contractor will lay out the balance of the sub grade beams and column 

caps; both the plumbing contractor and electrical contractor will be on site to start the 

under slab utilities work; the pool contractor will mobilize to start work on the pool. This 

under slab work will take approximately 4 to 6 weeks. Once complete, the bottom floor 

slab will be poured.  Framing of the ground level is expected to start in mid July. 

For the most current updates on construction progress, visit the Angel Fire Resort 

website at www.angelfireresort.com. 

 

Angel Fire Resort Enters Major Phase 

 Of Country Club Construction  
 

http://www.angelfireresort.com/
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From the Golf Course… 

The golf course is in great early season condition with very little visible damage 

from the winter weather.  Improvements made last fall include moving the #5 tee 

box to improve play from the tee and adding some "classic" mounding to sculpt the 

left side of the hole, and a new tee box for ladies on #11. 

Most of last year’s staff; Jane, Richard, Bill, Greg, Scott, Doug, Josh, are 

returning. Ron Moxom has been made Head Golf Professional and Todd Lensing is 

joining us as PGA apprentice.  With an improved Team, we plan on providing the best 

golf experience possible. 

The NO DENIM rumor is just that – A RUMOR – blue jeans and shorts are 

allowed, collared shirts are a MUST.  No cut offs.  This may change in conjunction 

with the opening of the new Country Club in 2010 so be prepared for anticipated 

changes. 

Range balls are 60 compression and cost $5.00 a bucket.  These are specifically 

designed to prevent long-hitter strikes to the condos at the end of the driving range.  

Please do not use your own balls on the driving range.  Members should recognize 

that they hold a special duty to set a good example for all golfers in this regard. 

The Pro Staff is looking forward to being more involved with the Ladies, Men's 

and Couples golf associations plus we'll have a new Thursday afternoon event run by 

the Pro Shop. Friday afternoon golf will be encouraged by keeping the Tee Sheet 

open for starting times. While on the subject of the tee sheet, it's now available 

online.  Check it out at http://www.angelfireresort.com/summer/golf-teesheet.php. 

The Pro Shop is stocked with the newest in golf apparel from Cutter Buck, 

Vardon, Annika, Under Armor, Footjoy and much more. Members will receive great 

value when making a purchase. So come on in and shop. 

For those who might want new clubs, Ping, Cobra, Adams, Tour Exotic, Vokey, 

Scotty Cameron are just some of the Top Line manufacturers you'll find at Angel Fire 

this summer. Bill and Ron will be able to custom fit your club needs, as both will be 

certified as club fitters. A variety of Demo clubs will be available to help you make the 

right decision. 

The golf instruction program will be bigger and better than ever. In addition to 

private and group lessons which have already begun, there will be weekly and 

specialized clinics focusing on 'Hitting it Longer", Short Game and Scoring. Innovative 

“Play with a Pro” and tournament formats will be available.  “Women on Course” will 

be the focus in July, as well as our Juniors program.  Visit our website frequently for 

instruction program dates and other information. 

Joe Ishee will start beautification projects as soon as the weather warms, Ben 

Shoemaker is acting Grounds Superintendent while John Greene recovers from 

surgery, and Johnny stands ready to inspect your carts and provide repairs, as 

scheduled. 

We are ready for the 2009 golf season -- all we need is you !   Come visit now!  

 

Bill Baker , Director of Golf  

Ron Moxom , Head Golf Professional  

 

 

The Golf Course is open to members and the public seven days a week with rates 

as low as $59.  Stay & Play Packages start as low as $89 per person / per night. 

http://www.angelfireresort.com/summer/golf-teesheet.php
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Jerry Halpern “workin’ it” 

Resort Summer Activities 
Christy Germscheid, Angel Fire Resort PR Manager 
 

Monte Verde Lake is open from 6am to 8pm daily.  Fishing, Paddle & Row Boat rentals, 

horseshoes, picnic tables and BBQ grills are available. 

Olympic Park covered pavilion, playground, picnic tables, restricted fishing and BBQ grills are 

available.   

Tennis Courts are open May through October 8 am-8pm and are FREE To members.  The Tennis 

Pro is available for lessons, clinics and tournaments. 

Movies Under the Stars: July 3 - July 31, 2009 6th Annual Movies Under the Stars.  Movie is FREE, 

Parking is FREE, even the Popcorn is FREE. Movie starts at dusk.  Visit the Angel Fire Resort web 

site for schedule and location at www.angelfireresort.com. 

Chairlift Rides:  Experience Angel Fire from on high with plenty to see and do from your 

vantage point atop the Chile Express, at 10,650 feet.   Once you’re up, hike around the 

groomed trails or enjoy a big picnic lunch. You can work off the calories by hiking (or lift 

riding) your way down!  Bring your two wheels up the lift with you for some of the 

greatest mountain biking terrain on earth!  Test yourself on the cross-country trails at the 

summit or fly down the mountain on the World Cup downhill trails.  Restrooms are 

available up top. 

Chairlift, Climbing Wall, Eurobungy Hours 
May 22 - 25 
Open Friday - Monday - 10am - 5pm 
Lift hours may vary with the Chile Challenge  
June 12 - 29 
Open Friday - Monday - 10am - 5pm 
July 2 - August 10  
Open Thursday - Monday - 10am - 5pm 
August 14 - 17 and September 4 - 7 
Open Friday - Monday - 10am - 5pm 
August 21 - 30  
Open Friday - Sunday - 10am - 5pm 

FREE lift rides to Children 6 and under 
& Seniors 70+ 

SUMMER PACKAGES 

 “The Gravity Pass” 
"The Altitude Adjustment" 

“20 or More…” 
http://www.angelfireresort.com/ 

summer/plan-deals.php 

 

CAMP ANGEL FIRE starts JUNE 1st 

Day/week adventure camp for ages 5-14 

Daily 9am-3pm 

http://www.angelfireresort.com/

